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U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Office of Inspection and Enforcement 
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Attention: Mr. R. H. Engelken, Director 

DOCKET NO. 50-206 
SAN ONOFRE UNIT 1 

Dear Sir: 

By letter dated April 16, 1981 to the Director of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
(copy to your office) we provided written, prompt notification of a reportable 
occurrence involving the recirculation flow control valves (FCV 1115 D, E 
and F). These valves are utilized to modulate the flow of cooling water from 
the sump to the reactor core during long-term recirculation following a loss 
of coolant accident. This letter provides the two week followup report and 
the licensee event report (LER No. 81-004) in accordance with Specification 
6.9.2.a of the San Onofre Unit 1 Technical Specifications.  

As a result of our efforts to obtain additional information to demonstrate 
qualification of safety-related electrical equipment to the DOR Guidelines, we 
have determined that the recirculation flow control valves contain nonmetallic 
material in the actuators, regulators and solenoid valves for the valves. The 
diaphragm in the actuator is made of Buna-N material; the regulators contain 
gaskets, 0-rings and a diaphragm assembly made of Buna-N; and the solenoid 
valves contain nylon discs and Buna-N seats and gaskets. Our evaluation 
indicates that this material has a limited life which may have already been 
exceeded and we cannot guarantee the valves would be capable of performing 
their safety function during recirculation.  

Accordingly, the actuator diaphragm and solenoid internals are being replaced 
with like material and the regulator is being replaced with a similar 
regulator. Replacement with like material will ensure that the valves will be 
capable of operating for approximately two years. A maintenance schedule will 
be developed such that the above identified parts will be replaced prior to 
exceeding their qualified life.
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If you have any questions, please call me.  

Very truly yours, 

J. G. Haynes 
Manager of Nuclear Operations 
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Enclosure 

cc: Director, Office of Management 
and Information Program Control (2)


